William Fisher Medical Centre

Local Patient Participation Report – March 2012
The surgery started a fledgling Patient Participation Group (PPG) in November 2011.  We have had two official meetings since then and now have a constitution, elected officers under the Chairmanship of Mr Philip Davies, 10 executive members and the start of a virtual, on-line membership.  There is a requirement that we publish certain information regarding the group on this website so there may be a little more detailed information than you were expecting.
Shown below is a copy of the spread sheet we sent to the PCT showing the profile of our group and the efforts we have made to make it representative of the patient population.  We have some way to go, particularly to recruit young men to the group but it is a good start.

At our second meeting, the group held a discussion and decided on the questions it wanted to put to our in a survey.  A particular point was to find out how difficult patients in the outlying villages found it to come to the surgery and to Broomfield hospital.  We decided to seek the views of the patients in the villages by posting out the questionnaire with a return envelope.  We also had copies available within the surgery and it was also on line on the website.

As the surveys were returned they were entered onto the website so the answers could be collated in graphic form and the results can be seen on the website.  We produced a summary of the findings including a summary of the comments and discussed it at the PPG meeting on 14 March.  From these discussions our action plan was formed.  Both these documents are published elsewhere on the website. The PPG also has its own newsletter produced by the Chairman, again available on the website.
Details of how to access our services during the core surgery hours of 8.00am to 6.30 pm Monday to Friday are on the website and in the practice leaflet.  Details of our extended access appointments on Thursday evenings are also there.
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	Practice Name:                                           William Fisher Medical Centre

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Does the Practice have a website?           YES 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Practice website address:                          www.williamfishermedicalcentre.nhs.uk

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Show how the practice demonstrates that the Patient Reference Group is representative by providing information on the practice profile:

	Age

	Practice population profile
	PRG profile
	Representation

	Age band
	Number of Patients
	% of Patients
	Number of Patients in PRG
	% in the PRG Group
	% of PPG representation in comparison to Practice Population Age Band

	Under 15
	1061
	17.97%
	0
	0%
	0.00%

	15 – 24
	669
	11.33%
	2
	18%
	0.30%

	25 - 34
	597
	10.11%
	1
	9%
	0.17%

	35 – 44
	839
	14.21%
	1
	9%
	0.12%

	45 – 54
	867
	14.69%
	1
	9%
	0.12%

	55 – 64
	806
	13.65%
	1
	9%
	0.12%

	65 – 74
	626
	10.60%
	3
	27%
	0.48%

	75 – 84
	295
	5.00%
	2
	18%
	0.68%

	Over 84
	143
	2.42%
	0
	0%
	0.00%

	Totals
	5903
	100.00%
	11
	100%
	0.19%

	What efforts have been undertaken by the Practice to achieve patient membership for those categories in the above table, particularly those that have no or minimal representation. Please describe the actions that have been embarked on in 2011/12 and the plans for 2012/13:  

	The PPG is relatively young and although a PPG steering group has been formed we are endeavoring to increase the general membership by messages on the website, newsletters in the surgery and, notices in the village magazines published by the villages that the practice serves. We are particularly promoting virtual membership by having the abillity to register online at our website. Our young teenage members are to set up a facebook page to promote the PPG. The PPG is aware that males are under represented on the steering group which is being addressed by direct appeals to male patients in the younger age brackets.  We have found the best recruitment method to be a face to face approach by a doctor and we will continue to recruit more younger members and more men by this method.  The under 15s are not represented in person but 3 of the group have children of this age.  Likewise the over 84s are not represented as yet but one of the group is the manager of the local residential home.

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	What efforts have been undertaken by the Practice to achieve patient membership for all ethnic minorities registered with the practice. Please describe the actions that have been embarked on in 2011/12 and the plans for 2012/13:  

	As a practice we have poor recording of ethnicity.  Of the 2% that have a read code 88% are white British.  Of the 11 members of the PPG 1 is not white British.  As an observation this is representative of our practice profile.

	

	

	

	Gender

	Practice population profile
	PRG profile
	Representation

	Gender
	Number of Patients
	% of Patients
	Number of Patients in PRG
	% in the PRG Group
	% of PPG representation in comparison to Practice Population Gender Group

	Male
	2907
	49%
	2
	18%
	0.07%

	Female
	2996
	51%
	9
	82%
	0.30%

	 
	5903
	100%
	11
	100%
	 

	What efforts have been undertaken by the Practice to achieve patient membership for those categories in the above table, particularly those that have no or minimal representation. Please describe the actions that have been embarked on in 2011/12 and the plans for 2012/13:  

	At present membership of the PPG is significantly skewed to females. Male members are difficult to recruit by the usual methods. Males tend to be more IT oriented, therefore, the Practice and PPG are actively promoting recruitment to the Virtual PPG via the Practice website.  We will continue to approach male patients face to face to see if they would be willing to join the group.  Two of the three parents are female and they are representing male and female children and the female manager of the residential home is representing male and female over 84s.

	

	

	

	

	

	

	Outside of the above three Categories please provide examples of other patient groups you have targeted to and how you have endeavoured to recruit.

	As well as age sex and ethnicity we tried to ensure representation of geographical locations, long term conditions and employment status.  We still have a way to go to be fully representative but this work will continue in 2012/13.  We have representatives from Althorne, Mayland, and St Lawrence representing 27% of our group and they make up about 33% of our patients.  We will be undertaking a detailed study in May to ascertain exactly where our patient population lives.  We have a representative from Burnham - 9% of the group representing 7% of our list.  We have representatives who have diabetes, asthma, cancer, hypothyroidism, cardiac issues.  We also have a foster parent and carers.  We have full time workers, part-time workers, retired and full time carers of young children.  All in all I think we have a very representative (and hardworking) group.

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Completed by:  
	Jackie Gauntley and Phil Davies - PPG Chairman

	Date: 
	23.3.12
	
	
	
	


